
 

 

Oifig an Phríomhoifigigh Oibríochtaí 

Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhísí Sláinte 

Ospidéal Dr. Steevens’, Baile Átha Cliath 8 

D08 W2A8 

Office of the Chief Operations Officer 

Health Service Executive,  

Dr. Steevens’ Hospital, Dublin 8, 

D08 W2A8 

www.hse.ie 
@hselive 

t 01 6352481 
e ddg.operations@hse.ie 

23rd September 2022 
 
Ms. Neasa Hourigan, TD 
Dáil Eireann 
Leinster House 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 
 
By email to:  neasa.hourigan@oireachtas.ie  
 
PQ Ref: 43608/22 - To ask the Minister for Health his plans to ensure that the HSE reinstates 
the post of director of mental health; and if he will make a statement on the matter 
 

 
Dear Deputy Hourigan, 
 
The Health Service Executive (HSE) has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for response.   
 
As you may be aware the HSE had in place a National Director for Mental Health for a number of 
years prior to 2018.  In 2018 a decision was made as part of the process of developing revised 
organisational arrangements to reflect the introduction of three new senior HSE roles (Chief 
Operations Officer, Chief Strategy & Planning Officer and Chief Clinical Officer) to undertake a 
realignment process in the Corporate Centre.  This resulted in the establishment of the Community 
Operations Division which has responsibility at a national level across care groups including Mental 
Health, Older Persons, Disability Services etc. 
 
In January 2020 the CEO commissioned a review of the HSE Corporate Centre. The purpose of the 
review was to put in place more effective structures to ensure that services are being supported 
effectively in line with Sláintecare.  This review, paused as a result of the COVID-19, was completed 
in 2021.  It found that an Integrated Operations function at national level is critical to ensuring that 
services are managed in an integrated way within identified geographies.  In line with Government 
policy, the establishment of Regional Health Areas will further support the integration of services at a 
local level to the benefit of our service users. 
 
There is a Mental Health Operations Lead within the Community Operations Division responsible for 
all day to day services and there is also a Clinical Lead for Mental Health. The Operations and Clinical 
leads work closely together to ensure delivery of services in line with the national service plan and to 
implement policy in this area. 
 
Similar structures are in place across other care groups in the HSE to ensure delivery of services with 
the appropriate oversight and governance. 
 
Therefore, there are no plans at this time to create a National Director for Mental Health post in the 
HSE. 
 
I trust that this information is of assistance to you.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
___________________ 
Damien McCallion 
Chief Operations Officer  


